
April 20, 2016

Shen Yun Performing Arts
c/o Te Chen
Falun Dafa Association of New England
71 S. Main Street, Suite 4
Waterbury, VT 05676

Dear Members of Shen Yun Performing Arts:

It is a great privilege to welcome you to the State of Vermont.

We are so honored that Shen Yun Performing Arts has chosen to perform at the Flynn Center for the 
Performing Arts in Burlington. I recall that Shen Yun visited Vermont last year on their Symphony 
Orchestra tour, and I am thrilled to hear that you have decided to come back to Burlington again this 
year to share your one-of-a-kind musical and dance presentation.

This performance is no doubt an effective way for Shen Yun to share aspects of traditional Chinese 
culture and universal values with the people of Vermont. Your blending of classical Chinese instruments 
with Western orchestral sounds is a unique mechanism to communicate Chinese culture through the arts 
of music and dance. The unique styles of Shen Yun dancers and vocalists are immensely impressive, and 
will no doubt have a significant impact on your Vermont audience. In the process, I hope that our two 
cultures recognize positive, universal values which we both share.

Again, I am so pleased that you have decided to perform again in Vermont, and I sincerely hope that you 
decide to come back again in the future.

Sincerely,

Phil Scott 


